
Chairs’ & Center Directors’ Meeting Minutes
	Date:
	May 21, 2007 (12:00 to 2:00 pm)

	Location: 
	EBU II – Room 215

	Attendees:
	Abbaschian, Reza
Balandin, Alex

Barth, Matt

Bhanu, Bir

Boretz, Mitch
Chute, Richard

Deshusses, Marc

Haddon, Robert

Hartney, Pat

Lake, Roger

Matsumoto, Mark

Norbeck, Joe

Payne, Tom

Ravishankar, Chinya

Schultz, Jerry


	Absent:
	DiGregorio, Joe


The agenda for the meeting is shown in Appendix 1.
1.  Welcome – Request for Agenda Items from the Floor – Reza 
Reza asked Mitch to discuss major BCoE proposal efforts and ABET.  Richard requested that the recent Tech Horizons conference be discussed.  Reza added discussions of the upcoming Commencement and BCoE’s End of Year (Bourns Ball) Banquet.
2.  Minutes Approval - Pat

The revised minutes of the 5/7/07 Chairs/Directors meeting minutes were unanimously approved.  
3.  Department/Center’s Updates
Marc stated that CEE has a few undecided faculty candidates and that one may return for a second visit.  
Bir mentioned that he is expecting a $275K ONR grant for CRIS soon.

Matt indicated that the recent CE-CERT Open House was very successful and that an initial outcome is that it appears that Caltrans will be providing additional funding to CE-CERT.

Robert stated that CNSE researchers made several presentations at Tech Horizons and BCoE’s Council of Advisors meeting.

Jerry indicated that BIEN has hired one new faculty, Julia Lyubovitsky, who completed her PhD at Caltech and is currently a post-doc at the Beckman Institute.  Also, BIEN had its first Advisory Committee meeting during which the Advisors recommended that BIEN develop a strategic plan.

Alex stated that the MSE website has been developed and will be activated after the 5/22 Academic Senate vote on the MSE Program.  Reza announced that he will send another email encouraging BCoE faculty to vote for the MSE Program and 3/2 (BS/MS programs) during the 5/22 Academic Senate meeting.   Also, Alex has begun sending letters to BCoE faculty that were nominated by their departments to be participating faculty in the MSE Program.

Roger indicated that nine members attended EE’s Advisory Board meeting which was held at the same time as BCoE’s Advisory Board meeting.  EE’s Board requested more time for poster sessions at future meetings.  

In response to a question from Roger, Richard stated that Western Digital would be shipping the first batch of disk drives that BCoE faculty requested soon.  

Tom mentioned that CSE has hired a senior faculty member and that a female candidate is still considering an offer.  Also, CSE recently interviewed three candidates for its open MSO position.  In addition, Tom discussed the recent evaluation of the CS and CE undergraduate programs.  He mentioned that the Review Team asked for copies of the department’s 5 Year Plan and that the Review Team didn’t have a clear idea of what to review.  The Review Team’s draft report will be submitted to the departments to correct any factual errors and then will be submitted to the Academic Senate’s Education Policy Committee.  This Committee will send its comments to the departments which will then have an opportunity to respond.  Copies of the final report will be sent to the Dean and Chancellor.  This review process is important since it can result in the termination of a department’s ability to accept undergraduate students.  EE is scheduled to be one of the 3-4 programs that will be reviewed next year.  It was recommended that the Review Teams be given clearer direction and that departments should be aware of consequences of this process.  
Mark stated that ME’s Machinist, Paul Stovall, will be on sick leave for a few more weeks.  

4.  Graduate Education – Mark

Mark stated that BCoE had a very successful grad student recruitment effort this year.  There are 143-145 grad student SIR’s (vs the 121 target).  Also, BCoE’s overall acceptance rate increased from about 50% to 60% this year.  BCoE’s domestic student acceptance rate is now around 70%.  Also, Mark indicated that the Dean’s Office new Graduate Student Manager started earlier this month.  She is expected to coordinate departmental grad student recruitment efforts and will help to oversee the financial commitments to grad students.  Also, BCoE will be testing UCR’s new Graduate Student Information System (Gradsis) over the next few weeks.  This system includes an electronic application for grad students and the ability to track funding commitments.  Lastly, Mark mentioned that BCoE’s faculty recruitment website has been upgraded.  It now has a web interface and the ability to do on-line evaluation of candidates.  
Reza mentioned that he will be meeting this week with the Graduate Council to discuss BCoE’s control over its fellowship funding.  Reza remarked that other UC engineering colleges receive block funding for graduate students in July of each year which enables them to make offers early in the academic year.  

5.  Undergraduate Education – Ravi

Ravi distributed two handouts.  The first handout indicates that UCLA’s engineering undergrad SIR’s have increased about 70% this year compared to last year.  In comparison and as a possible result of UCLA’s higher acceptance rate, engineering undergrad SIR’s for most other UC engineering colleges decreased this year.  BCoE’s SIR’s decreased 6.3% this year which means that the number of incoming BCoE freshmen will be lower than last year.  However, last year’s figure was 30% higher than the previous year’s figure.  BCoE Student Affairs is contacting students in UC’s referral pool to encourage more SIR’s.  However, Ravi doesn’t expect that many referral students will enroll in BCoE.  He noted that UCR doesn’t phone students in the UC referral pool so we have had to do it on our own.  Next year, Ravi will try to identify a cadre of student callers for this effort.  Also, he mentioned that it would be beneficial if BCoE offered a General Education requirement for UCR students.  Lastly, he indicated that an agreement with Concordia College is being finalized that would enable Concordia students to transfer to BCoE (after their first three years) and complete their final two years at BCoE and graduate with a UCR degree.  Afterwards, these students would be able to return to Concordia for a BA degree.  Ravi expects about 15 transfer students per year from this program.
6.  Department Long Range Plans – Reza

Reza requested that departments update their long-range plans and include updated information on peer institutions and profiles.  Reza will send the Chairs templates for these plans.  Revised plans will be due this summer.  

7.  BCoE Council of Advisors – Reza

Reza stated that the recent Council of Advisors meeting energized participants.  The Council wants to meet 2-3 times per year.  The next meeting will be scheduled in October/November 2007 and will include the review of department plans.

8.  Other Topics

Mitch indicated that our ERC pre-proposal has been submitted.  He hopes that we will receive an invitation to submit a full proposal in July.  The full proposal would be due in November.  NSF’s RFP for the Materials Research Science and Engineering Centers (MRSEC) program has been sent out.  There can only be two MRSEC proposals from UCR so Mitch is consulting with UCR’s Office of Research.  MRSEC proposals will be due in September.  There is interest in submitting a proposal for an NIH’s Chemical Informatics Center but we would be a long-shot since six other institutions previously received planning grants.  Lastly, the Aware Building agreement is still in process.  
Mitch mentioned that the EE Council of Advisors made some suggested changes to EE’s Program Educational Objectives (PEO’s).  Also, he noted that there are three different BCoE websites that include Computer Engineering information . Victor Hill is working on consolidating the links into a single site.  Mitch expressed concern that the Materials Science and Engineering program needs to be careful to prevent a similar problem with a single degree program spanning more than one department.  Alex Balandin said the MSE site will be handled differently and should be more controllable.  Reza noted that the Wired Program meets ABET requirements since it trains engineers to be more entrepreneurial.  Lastly, Mitch noted that we have not had quarterly ABET meetings and have not yet done the annual alumni survey, which should take place in spring every year, according to what we have told ABET.  Ravi indicated that the annual student exit survey is proceeding normally.
Reza distributed a handout that summarizes the six UCR Commencement events scheduled this year.  BCoE will have a joint Commencement with CNAS on Sunday, June 17th at 6pm.  It was noted that BCoE needs about 20 volunteers to help with Commencement.  After discussion, Reza requested the Chairs to identify two volunteers from each BCoE department.  It was noted that Commencement volunteers could be given the option of taking comp time for this effort.  
Reza reminded participants that tickets are available for the 6/1/07 End of Year (Bourns Ball) Banquet and that Chairs may want to sponsor tables at this event.  

9.  Academic Personnel – Rhonda

Rhonda, Rachael, Jason and BCoE departmental MSO’s joined the meeting at this point.  Rhonda distributed two handouts.  The first was entitled “Items requiring action before the start of the 07/08 advancement cycle” and asked for feedback from the departments on the items contained on the first two pages of this document.  Rhonda asked that feedback be sent to her within the next 2-3 weeks.  The second handout contained the departmental voting rights and procedures for all BCoE departments.  
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Chairs’ & Center Directors’ Meeting
May 21, 2007
Agenda
Engineering Building Unit II – Room 215

1.
Welcome - Request for Agenda Items from the Floor
Reza
2.
Approval of Minutes from May 7, 2007 Meeting

Pat

3.
Department/Center’s Updates




Chairs/Directors



4.
Graduate Education





Mark
5. 
Undergraduate Education




Ravi
6.
Department Long Range Plans



Reza

7.
BCoE Council of Advisors




Reza



Follow up





8.
Academic Personnel





Rhonda
9.
Other Topics
Next Scheduled Meeting is Monday June 4, 2007
Please note:  Meetings will be held in EBU II – Room 215
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